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CITY OF SANTA BARBARA


COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT

AGENDA DATE:

April 10, 2007
TO:



Mayor and Councilmembers
FROM:


Engineering Division, Public Works Department
SUBJECT:

Mission Street Bikeway Project Caltrans Contribution Agreement Amendment No. 1
RECOMMENDATION:
That Council approve Amendment No. 1 to Contribution Agreement No. 21,812 for the Mission Street Bikeway Project, and authorize the Public Works Director to sign said agreement.
DISCUSSION:
The Mission Street Bikeway Project (Project) will construct a Class II bikeway on Mission Street at Highway 101, from Modoc Road to Castillo Street, with bike lanes varying from 3.9’ to 4.9’ wide, leaving sidewalk widths of 5.9’ to 8.2’.  This project will encourage bike use through the Mission Street/Highway 101 underpass.  It is funded through a 2002 Santa Barbara County Association of Governments (SBCAG) Board approved $1,060,000 State Transportation Improvement Program Transportation Enhancement grant.  The purpose of the grant is to construct pedestrian and bicycle-oriented improvements that will encourage more use of alternative forms of transportation (i.e., less use of motorized vehicles). 

On September 20, 2005, the City entered into Contribution Agreement No. 21,812 that provides for Caltrans funding in an amount not to exceed $165,000 for construction of the accessible sidewalk ramps as part of the Project.  The agreement was proposed because concurrent with the Project, Caltrans was making plans for construction of seven accessible sidewalk ramps in the Mission Street Underpass.  City and Caltrans staff discussed the projects and concluded that it would be best for Caltrans to develop a contribution agreement that allows the City to construct the ramps with money supplied by Caltrans.  

The current estimate for this work is $66,000 (versus the $165,000 identified maximum amount in the agreement).  Caltrans staff must obtain the California Transportation Commission (CTC) approval of the $165,000 amount.  By reducing the not-to-exceed amount to $131,000, the allocation of funds does not require CTC approval, which would delay the project. Therefore, Caltrans staff requested that the City approve amending Contribution Agreement No. 21,812 by reducing the maximum not-to-exceed amount to $131,000.  Approval of Amendment No. 1 benefits the City by allowing the project to go to bid sooner, thereby avoiding inflationary costs.
Construction of this project is scheduled to start this summer. 

ATTACHMENTS:
Mission Street Bikeway Project Location
PREPARED BY:
Pat Kelly, Assistant Public Works Director/City Engineer/HH
SUBMITTED BY:
Anthony J. Nisich, Public Works Director

APPROVED BY:
City Administrator’s Office
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